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When the nifios dispersed to the various
SCO utS a n d colonies, many local Scout and Guide units
held a weekly games evening for the young
refugees awaiting placements. We know that
th e BaS u e some of the nifios became members of the
Scouts and Guides during their time in Britain
° (see below) and | would be interested to hear
Ch I ld re n from any of the present nifios about their
experiences in the movement. Through my
involvement with the Scout movement, | may
be able to put them in touch with the unit
Stoneham they joined over sixty years ago. | can be
Tom Webb wrrites... contacted on 01793 782109 or e-mail
The story of North Stoneham Camp has been [tclwebb@btinternet.com].
told many times and there is usually mention

of the fact that the Scouts and Guides were
among the countless volunteers who set up Margate

and assisted at the camp. | recently met John “The Basque Children’s home at Laleham
Guilment, now in his nineties, who was the School, Margate, is just about to make
Rover Scout Leader in Southampton at the history by producing the first troop of Basque
time and who organised the work of the Boy Scouts in England. Mr FW Angell, a
Rover Scouts. Rovers were young men aged member of the Basque Children’s Committee,
from 18 to 24, who came from four scout has recently formed a scout movement in the
groups in Southampton, which we can now Home, consisting of six patrols, each of six
identify. boys. He reports that they are making

As was the case for all the volunteers wonderful progress and that when they have
called upon to help set up the camp, passed their Tenderfoot tests, they will
everything was done at extremely short become part of the local body and be known
notice. Some of the scout groups were just as Margate such-and-such a number, and
about to depart on their Whitsun Camp, but receive financial assistance for uniforms, etc.
willingly cancelled these activities in orderto  Already they have aroused a great deal of
work on the preparation of the site at local interest, which is all to the good. The
Stoneham. About 80-90 Rovers were boys, too, are very keen and since joining
involved in the work, generally on a shift have taken more pride in their persons.”
system of 10 or 12 at a time. Extract from Spanish Relief: Bulletin of the

Many volunteers were engaged in putting National Joint Committee, Bulletin No 16,

up bell tents and marquees, but the Scouts, October 1938.
with their camping experience, took the lead
and demonstrated how to put up tents that
actually stayed up! Before the nifios arrived,
the Scouts dug field latrines, erected hessian
screens, and when the children were on site,
demonstrated their use. With such basic
living conditions as the camp provided,
maintenance of a high standard of hygiene
was essential.
During the evenings, younger Scouts and
Cubs visited the site to hand over treasured
toys and to organise games and activities for
some of the nifios. The Girl Guides were
active in repairing damaged clothing and
running games for the younger children. Scouts help out at Stoneham.
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